
Educational Administrative Professionals Week 
Resolution 

 
WHEREAS, educational administrative professionals are valuable members of school 
teams and their departments; and 

WHEREAS, the role requires advanced knowledge and expertise in communications, 
computer software, office technology, project management, organization, customer 
service, and other vital office management responsibilities; and 

WHEREAS, their assistance is critically important in the daily activities and operations 
of a school district that benefit all students and staff; and 

WHEREAS, these employees provide strong support systems in many ways beyond 
their most recognizable function; and 

WHEREAS, their encounters with all stakeholders leave the community with lasting 
impressions of educational works and services;  

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Lamar CISD Board of Trustees recognize 
April 21-25, 2025, as Educational Administrative Professionals Week, and 
encourage all staff, parents, and community to acknowledge this event. 

 
Adopted this 18th day of March 2025. 
 
 

_______________________
Zach Lambert, President  
                           
 
_______________________
Jon Welch, Secretary 

 


